




anticipate construction starting sometime the week of Sept. 19th, and being completed
before mid-October. 

• The Stream Restoration Project from the Dog Park to Washington Street: The 
Environmental Consultant, RES, completed the assessment of the stream to determine if it 
is a good candidate for a Stream Restoration Project. They have determined that it is a 
strong candidate. The next step is to work with the Culpeper Farmer's Cooperative, to get a 
Memo of Understanding for the project to support the granting of an easement across their 
property. At the same time, the Stormwater Staff will submit an application to the 
Department of Environmental Quality for a SLAF grant for the project. This will follow the 
same process as the Hampton Inn project and will be a multiyear prospective project.

• Automated Water Filling Station. Corral Farms: The PO has been issued to the 
Contractor, DeBorn Construction. The Pre-Construction meeting was held on Sept. 21st at 
10:00. VDOT entrance permit has been issued. The County is currently reviewing Land 
Disturbance Permit Agreement.

• Timber Fence Trail. Segment 2: The PO was recently issued for the completion of the final 
design of the trail alignment and the easement from the Fauquier County School Board. 
These items are well underway and should be finished by the end of this month. A meeting 
has been scheduled with the School Board Building Committee on Sept. 22nd• when we will 
reintroduce the easement alignment and needs.

• WWTP:_ WWTP Staff is planning to re-bid the improvements to the Gravity Sludge 
Thickener that was put off due to insufficient funds. The UV Disinfection light system is 
installed and functioning well. Secondary Clarifier #1 continues to operate, and the 
contractor is awaiting delivery of the repair equipment, which is anticipated after the first 
of the year. Rainfall in August totaled 2.00 inches and average flows at the WWTP were 
1.44 MGD for the month, a decrease from last month.

• Water/Sewer Capacity Analysis Update: The PO for this has been issued, and Whitman 
Requardt & Associates is to begin this update process.
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